June 7, 2017

To Whom It May Concern,

We are writing on behalf of the St Paul 4-H Multi-club Exchange Group. This year our club has been chosen from a number of applicants to participate in an exchange with 4-H members from Renfrew County, Ontario. Our club is very excited to be involved in this exchange and we will be hosting twelve youth in our community August 10th through 19th inclusive. We have a full itinerary which showcases beautiful areas and various activities in both the Town and County of St. Paul. Planned events include picnics in local parks, lake visits and farm tours.

We are seeking donations of any town or county promotional items or memorabilia that would showcase our area – any items that members can remember us by would be wonderful! Also, any financial donations would be greatly appreciated and all donations are being used to directly support the members events while in our community. Entry fees, facility rentals and transportation for the group are all being provided for our guests through fundraising. We are working very hard to treat them to the best hospitality our community has to offer!

Lastly, we are having a meet and greet BBQ on August 10th, 2017 at Reunion Station in St. Paul from 5:30 pm – 8:30 pm to acquaint ourselves with our guests. We would love to have both a town and county representative to help us by offering a few words of welcome to our guests!

If you can help in any way either by donation of goods, facility passes, financial donation etc. please contact either person listed below and we will be sure to direct the donations to the fundraising committee. If it is possible for a designate to attend our Meet and Greet BBQ; again, please contact us and we will be sure that representatives are treated to a BBQ meal and given the opportunity to say a few words to our guests, our members and their families.

Thank-you so much for your consideration of this request. We truly believe that we live in a wonderful community and look forward to hosting the students and showing them both the beauty of the area and the beautiful people that live here!

With Kind Regards,

Sheri Faucher 780-645-1578

Gisele Kotowich 780-645-8299

St. Paul 4-H Multi-Club Exchange Group